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Summary of Public Comments Received  

 

Comment Received Staff Response 
A concern was expressed about the 
number of units proposed and the lack of 
green space. 

The proposed number of units is 
considered appropriate for this site given 
its location to community amenities and 
transit. The development is an efficient 
use of land and resources, which will 
utilize existing municipal services and 
infrastructure, and provide increased 
housing options. The proposal includes 
landscape areas along the frontage and a 
large central courtyard with green space, 
landscaping, and tree plantings. In 
addition, there are no impacts related to 
shadow or overlook anticipated.  

A concern was expressed about the 
adequacy of parking and potential 
disruption caused by construction 
activities during site works. 

The proposal does not seek any 
reductions to the parking space 
requirements set out in Zoning By-law 
No. 05-200. Further, as part of the future 
Site Plan Control application, a 
Construction Management Plan will be 
required to ensure that construction 
activities on the development site do not 
negatively impact public health, safety, 
amenity, traffic, or environment in the 
surrounding area. 

Support was expressed for the proposal 
including the adaptive reuse of the 
property, highlighting its role in 
addressing the critical need for affordable 
housing while preserving a valuable 
community space. 

Noted. 
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